TOWN OF HEBRON HES DRINKING WATER REMEDIATION BUILDING COMMITTEE March 30, 2020 - Special Meeting

Conference Call

RECEIVED

Members Present: M. Leichter, R. Steiner, D. Foster, H. Petit, W. Warwick

Guests: W. Durocher, S. June

The special meeting was called to order at 6:29 p.m.

Discuss Project Progress: S. June stated that they are working on hallway piping now. The contractor has been putting down padding on the floors to help protect them. S. June reported that they are punching into the classrooms and replacing water fountains. They are looking to test the piping at the end of the week and will have the installer in next week. The piping has been installed in the skylights.

Fuss and O'Neill will test the bank and Silver/Petrucelli is reviewing the submittals and answering RFI's. S. June stated that they will be using the pump house for testing. R. Steiner stated that he would not want them to use the water from the well. The water would be the most prudent way to test. R. Steiner suggested obtaining a water truck. S. June indicated that it would be no cost to the school using a water truck. R. Steiner questioned which tank they are talking about and what type of testing would Fuss and O'Neill be performing. R. Steiner requested that S. June confirm with Fuss and O'Neill which tank it will be.

- S. June indicated that Nutmeg would like to know if they can use PEX tubing in places that connect into the wall because of the confinement, W. Warwick stated that he would prefer flexible copper tubing if it is available. S. June stated that he would find out for the Committee.
- S. June questioned if the Board of Education would like to choose colors for the metal piping covering in the classrooms and the colors in the sinks. H. Petit requested them to send samples and she would show them to Dr. Baird and W. Durocher.

Review Clerk of Works Protocols: D. Foster stated that he would like M. Fitzgerald to contact M. Leichter and then M. Leichter can decide on who to contact after that. R. Steiner noted that he felt it was important for one person to be the go-to person from the Committee.

D. Foster moved and R. Steiner seconded a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:02 p.m. The motion passed unanimously.

Tricia Schiavi **Board Clerk**